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I oppose the application for the following reasons: 
 
 

a.​  Location - Puaiti Rd is too far from emergency services. 
 
           Puaiti Road is at least 40 minutes from Rotorua. In an emergency the distance will be an  
           Issue. 
 

b.​ Our poor phone reception 
 
Our valley has weak phone reception in many area 

 
c.​ Safety of those living in the community, and their property    

I have lived in the Valley on and off for 26 years, and now farm here. It has been a safe and 
happy community to live and raise kids in - which my sharemilker and his worker are also now 
enjoying. We feel this will change if the RLC changes the zoning and allows a reintegration 
facility to operate out here.   
The resource application to RLC stated ‘the facility gates will be locked at night - mostly for the 
safety of the residents’. This seems to suggest unwanted visitors are anticipated. Visitors will 
apparently be restricted in number, and ‘vetted’. This process is not guaranteed. 

          Many currently go for walks/runs along our road sides, including Te Kopia Road (the main route  
           to the proposed facility). This will no longer feel safe.  

We’ve always felt safe leaving our home unlocked but that would no longer be the case.  
 

d.​ Increased traffic - Our roads will have a lot more traffic - this will affect those who currently feel 
safe cycling/walking around here. Waikite Valley’s roads’ layout can also be confusing. When 
working on our roadside we’re often asked for directions to places as drivers are ‘lost’. Some 
in the community are concerned about increased unknown cars coming up their driveway, 
asking for direction. 
 

e.​ Impact on our community/property values 
As a community we will not be able to enjoy the sense of safety and security around us we 
currently do. Kids won't bike along the roads as much, or explore our great environment 
(including hunting in the Paeroas, and eeling in local streams).  
I'll have to be much more wary of leaving farm machinery/tools outside - as will my 
sharemilker, and his farm worker. My sharemilker has enough trouble getting good farm labour 
now - with Waikite Valley possibly having a less favourable reputation, this will be worse. I 
have a very high mortgage - am concerned a possible/probable resulting decrease in the value 
of local properties will affect the equity.  
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